La Jolla Art Association, RG005.21

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335 https://lajollahistory.org/ 2023

Descriptive Summary

Title: La Jolla Art Association, RG005.21

Dates: 1918 - Present

Collection Number: RG005.21

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: 2.5 linear feet

Repository: La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

Abstract: The La Jolla Art Association Collection is made up of photographs, ephemera, and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. The Association, one of the earliest in southern California, was formed in 1918 at the home of Ellen Browning Scripps. Eleanor Parkes presented the proposal and also became the first President, presiding until 1950. The purpose of the Association was to support local artists and exhibit their works of art. The first exhibit was in 1921 at the La Jolla Woman's Club. In 1920, when a new library was being planned, members of the Association approached Miss Scripps asking her to support a permanent art gallery adjacent to the library. Through her efforts, a side lot was purchased, and a separate room was included by architect William Templeton Johnson. The Association has moved over the years, but still supports artists today in La Jolla. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California, its people, places and events. A container list is included in the PDF and HTML versions.

Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

Acquisition Information: RG005.21

Biography/Administrative History: The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909

cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

Scope and Content of Collection: The La Jolla Art Association Collection is made up of photographs, ephemera, and archival material collected by the La Jolla Historical Society since the 1930s to use for historical research and reference. The Association, one of the earliest in southern California, was formed in 1918 at the home of Ellen Browning Scripps. Eleanor Parkes presented the proposal and also became the first President, presiding until 1950. The purpose of the Association was to support local artists and exhibit their works of art. The first exhibit was in 1921 at the La Jolla Woman's Club. In 1920, when a new library was being planned, members of the Association approached Miss Scripps asking her to support a permanent art gallery adjacent to the library. Through her efforts, a side lot was purchased, and a separate room was included by architect William Templeton Johnson. The Association has moved over the years, but still supports artists today in La Jolla. This material pertains to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California, its people, places and events. A container list is included in the PDF and HTML versions.

Container List Below

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 21.1 – La Jolla Art Association

History	
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "La Jolla's Art History Outlined By Mrs. Parkes."
	Webpage printout. "Birth of the La Jolla Art Association." c. 2002.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "A Brief History of the Library Association of La Jolla." "1965."
	Pamphlet. "History of the La Jolla Art Association." <i>La Jolla Art Association</i> . "1962."
	Document. "History of Our Organization." <i>La Jolla Art Association</i> . c.1961.
	Newspaper article (attached to above). "Ellen B. Scripps Day Set Sunday: Generosity Cited." 1959.
	Magazine article. "La Jolla Art Association: Providing A Forum For Art And Artists In La Jolla." <i>Ranch & Cove Magazine</i> . July 2002.
	Newspaper article. "La Jolla Library Association Was Incorporated In 1899." c.1950s.
	Document. "Old Facts About the La Jolla Art Association."
	Document (4 pages, 2 copies). "The La Jolla Art Association, Library Art Gallery." c.1948.
	Document (2 copies). "The Library and The Art Gallery." February 19, 1951.
	Document (handwritten, untitled). Testimony of the early days of the Art Association from an unknown founding member. After 1934.
	Newspaper article. "Parker Building." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , February 16, 1989."
Photographs	
	Photograph. Depicts Alfred R. Mitchell posing beside one of his paintings. Short biography on back.
	Photograph. Depicts the Outdoor Art Mart at Balboa Park at the corner of 6 th Ave and Laurel St. "1950."
	Photograph. Depicts Rob Roy carving a wooden sculpture. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , August 14, 1986."
	Photograph. Depicts the La Jolla Art Association gallery on 7919 Girard Ave. "October 1982."
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Howard Little posing beside one of his paintings at the Outdoor Art Mart at Balboa Park. c.1950.
	Photograph. Depicts Leyon Randall reclining in a chair at the Outdoor Art Mart at Balboa Park. c.1950.
	Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Grace Pischner and her husband posing next to some of her paintings at the Outdoor Art Mart at Balboa Park.

Photograph. Depicts Howard Little and Mildred Little at the Outdoor Art Mart in Balboa Park. c.1950. Photograph. Depicts an unidentified artist sitting beside some of her paintings at an outdoor art exhibition at Balboa Park. c.1950. Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Howard Little inspecting some paintings at the Outdoor Art Mart at Balboa Park. c.1950. Photographs (2). Depict the La Jolla Art Association gallery on 7919 Girard Ave and the bulletin board at the corner of Girard and Wall St. "September 1977." Newspaper Articles: 1920- 1949 Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes Of Noted Painter." Re: Maurice Braun. "February 1926." Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926." Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes St Annual Meeting: William A. Griffith Makes Interesting Address At Annual Meet:" "November 26, 1925." Newspaper article (attached to above). "Noted Painter Of Plant Life Is Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies From Heart Attack" 1925. Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Art Market For Art Proves Signal Success." "San Diego Union, May 9, 1934." Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. Newspaper article (attached to		- 1050
Art Mart in Balboa Park. c.1950.Photograph. Depicts an unidentified artist sitting beside some of her paintings at an outdoor art exhibition at Balboa Park. c.1950.Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Howard Little inspecting some paintings at the Outdoor Art Mart at Balboa Park. c.1950.Photographs (2). Depict the La Jolla Art Association gallery on 7919 Girard Ave and the bulletin board at the corner of Girard and Wall St. "September 1977."Newspaper Articles: 1920- 1949Newspaper article. "Interesting Data Of Art Ass'n Meeting." October 28, 1926.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes Of Noted Painter." Re: Maurice Braun. "February 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article. "Attract to above." Noted Painter Of Plant Life Is Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies From He		c.1950.
paintings at an outdoor art exhibition at Balboa Park. c.1950.Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Howard Little inspecting some paintings at the Outdoor Art Mart at Balboa Park. c.1950.Photographs (2). Depict the La Jolla Art Association gallery on 7919 Girard Ave and the bulletin board at the corner of Girard and Wall St. "September 1977."Newspaper Articles: 1920- 1949Newspaper article. "Interesting Data Of Art Ass'n Meeting." October 28, 1926.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes Of Noted Painter." Re: Maurice Braun. "February 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes Of Noted Painter." November 26, 1925."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Shoted Painter Of Plant Life Is Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies From Heart Attack." 1925. </th <th></th> <th></th>		
Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Howard Little inspecting some paintings at the Outdoor Art Mart at Balboa Park. c.1950. Photographs (2). Depict the La Jolla Art Association gallery on 7919 Girard Ave and the bulletin board at the corner of Girard and Wall St. "September 1977." Newspaper Articles: 1920-1949 Newspaper article. "Interesting Data Of Art Ass'n Meeting." October 28, 1926. Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes Of Noted Painter." Re: Maurice Braun. "February 1926." Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926." Newspaper article (attached to above). "La Jolla Art Association Has Meeting: William A. Griffith Makes Interesting Address At Annual Meet." "November 26, 1925." Newspaper article. "La Jolla Art Assn. Holds Annual Meeting." La Jolla Journal. November 13, 1923. Newspaper article. "Open Air Market For Art Proves Signal Success." "San Diego Union, May 9, 1934." Newspaper article. "Artist Depicts La Jolla Shore." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949." Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell. Newspaper article (attached to above). "Alfred Mitchell Has 26 th Annual Showing." "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949." Newspaper article		
Photographs (2). Depict the La Jolla Art Association gallery on 7919 Girard Ave and the bulletin board at the corner of Girard and Wall St. "September 1977."Newspaper Articles: 1920- 1949Newspaper article. "Interesting Data Of Art Ass'n Meeting." October 28, 1926.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes Of Noted Painter." Re: Maurice Braun. "February 1926." Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926." Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926." Newspaper article (attached to above). "La Jolla Art Association Has Meeting: William A. Griffith Makes Interesting Address At Annual Meet". "November 26, 1925." Newspaper article. "La Jolla Art Assn. Holds Annual Meeting." La Jolla Journal. November 13, 1923. Newspaper article. "La Jolla Art Assn. Holds Annual Meeting." La Jolla Journal. November 13, 1923. Newspaper article. "San Diego Union, May 9, 1934." Newspaper article. "Open Air Market For Art Proves Signal Success." "San Diego Union, May 9, 1934." Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. February 9, 1939. Newspaper article (attached to above). "Alfred Mitchell Has 26 th Annual Showing." "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949." Nhotographs (2, associated with Above, captioned). Depit Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949." Nhotographs (2, associated with Above, aptioned). Depit Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949." Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper ar		Photograph (2 copies). Depicts Howard Little inspecting some
Articles: 1920- 19491949Newspaper article. "Interesting Data Of Art Ass'n Meeting." October 28, 1926.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes Of Noted Painter." Re: Maurice Braun. "February 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "La Jolla Art Association Has Meeting: William A. Griffith Makes Interesting Address At Annual Meet." "November 26, 1925."Newspaper article. "La Jolla Art Assn. Holds Annual Meeting." La Jolla Journal. November 13, 1923.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Noted Painter Of Plant Life Is Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies From Heart Attack." 1925.Newspaper article. "Artist Depicts La Jolla Shore." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. February 9, 1939.Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949." Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949." Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		Photographs (2). Depict the La Jolla Art Association gallery on 7919 Girard Ave and the bulletin board at the corner of Girard and Wall St.
1926.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes Of Noted Painter." Re: Maurice Braun. "February 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "La Jolla Art Association Has Meeting: William A. Griffith Makes Interesting Address At Annual 	Articles: 1920-	
Painter." Re: Maurice Braun. "February 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "La Jolla Art Association Has Meeting: William A. Griffith Makes Interesting Address At Annual Meet." "November 26, 1925."Newspaper article. "La Jolla Art Assn. Holds Annual Meeting." La Jolla Journal. November 13, 1923.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Noted Painter Of Plant Life Is Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies From Heart Attack." 1925.Newspaper article. "Open Air Market For Art Proves Signal Success." "San Diego Union, May 9, 1934."Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. February 9, 1939.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Alfred Mitchell Has 26 th Annual Showing." "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		
Newspaper article (attached to above). "Landscapes By Braun Attract Many Visitors This Month." Re: Maurice Braun. "January 1926."Newspaper article (attached to above). "La Jolla Art Association Has Meeting: William A. Griffith Makes Interesting Address At Annual Meet." "November 26, 1925."Newspaper article. "La Jolla Art Assn. Holds Annual Meeting." La Jolla Journal. November 13, 1923.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Noted Painter Of Plant Life Is Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies From Heart Attack." 1925.Newspaper article. "Open Air Market For Art Proves Signal Success." "San Diego Union, May 9, 1934."Newspaper article. "Artist Depicts La Jolla Shore." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. February 9, 1939.Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		Newspaper article (attached to above). "Show Landscapes Of Noted
Newspaper article (attached to above). "La Jolla Art Association Has Meeting: William A. Griffith Makes Interesting Address At Annual Meet." "November 26, 1925."Newspaper article. "La Jolla Art Assn. Holds Annual Meeting." La Jolla Journal. November 13, 1923.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Noted Painter Of Plant Life Is Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies From Heart Attack." 1925.Newspaper article. "Open Air Market For Art Proves Signal Success." "San Diego Union, May 9, 1934."Newspaper article. "Artist Depicts La Jolla Shore." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. February 9, 1939.Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. Newspaper article (attached to above). "Alfred Mitchell Has 26th Annual Showing." "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949." Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		
Journal.November 13, 1923.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Noted Painter Of Plant Life Is Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies From Heart Attack." 1925.Newspaper article. "Open Air Market For Art Proves Signal Success." "San Diego Union, May 9, 1934."Newspaper article. "Artist Depicts La Jolla Shore." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. February 9, 1939.Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell.Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Alfred Mitchell Has 26th Annual Showing." "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		Newspaper article (attached to above). "La Jolla Art Association Has Meeting: William A. Griffith Makes Interesting Address At Annual
Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies From Heart Attack." 1925.Newspaper article. "Open Air Market For Art Proves Signal Success." "San Diego Union, May 9, 1934."Newspaper article. "Artist Depicts La Jolla Shore." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. February 9, 1939.Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits 		
"San Diego Union, May 9, 1934."Newspaper article. "Artist Depicts La Jolla Shore." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. February 9, 1939.Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Alfred Mitchell Has 26th Annual Showing." "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		Dead Here: Albert R. Valentien, Famous For Wild Flower Studies, Dies
Newspaper article. "Artist Depicts La Jolla Shore." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell. February 9, 1939.Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Alfred Mitchell Has 26th Annual Showing." "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		
Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits Work Of Eastern Tour at La Jolla Show." Re: Alfred R. Mitchell.Newspaper article (attached to above). "Alfred Mitchell Has 26th Annual Showing." "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		Newspaper article. "Artist Depicts La Jolla Shore." Re: Alfred R.
Annual Showing." "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R. Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		Newspaper article (attached to above). "San Diego Artist Exhibits
Mitchell at his art exhibition. "La Jolla Journal, February 24, 1949."Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		
Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla Light. September 30, 1937.Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		Photographs (2, associated with above, captioned). Depict Alfred R.
Newspaper Articles: 1950- 1959 Newspaper article. "One-Man-Show Opens Today At Art Association." Re: Hilda Inch.		Newspaper article. "Many Paintings Now On Exhibit Here." La Jolla
Re: Hilda Inch.	Articles: 1950-	
Newspaper article. "European Scenes Featured In La Jolla Art Ass'n.		
		Newspaper article. "European Scenes Featured In La Jolla Art Ass'n.

Exhibit." Re: Grace Pischner. " <i>La Jolla Journal</i> , March 14, 1957."
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "News About La Jollans
Marks Current Social Notes." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Jessie Schleuter,
Howard Little, et al. February 27 - April 13, 1951.
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Mrs. Amy Brown To
Exhibit Art in May." Re: Student art exhibition. April 26 - May 10, 1951.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "La Jollans Visit College
Art Exhibit." Re: Miriam Smith, Maude Schumacher, & Andrea Hine,
among other topics. May 31 - June 7, 1951.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Three Art Association
Members Exhibiting Here." Re: Miriam Smith, Maude Schumacher,
Andrea Hine, et al. June 7 - 28, 1951.
Newspaper advertisements (2). "La Jolla Art Association cordially
invites La Jollans And Their Friends to an All Member Exhibit"
December 6,1951.
Newspaper article. "Braun Art Exhibit Indicates Progress." Re: Maurice
Braun. San Diego Union. November 20, 1951.
Newspaper article. "Artists Exhibit." Re: Henrietta Williams and
Marguerite Van Valkenburgh.
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "John Hooper Exhibit
Now Being Held at Library Gallery." Re: Alfred Mitchell. November 22 -
December 20, 1951.
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Art Award Won." Re:
Jean Martin, John Hooper, & Howard Little. November 1951 - February
28, 1952.
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Alfred R. Mitchell to
Stage Exhibit At Library Art Gallery." Re: Grace Pischner, Howard
Little, Dorothy Wright, et al.
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Mabel Burnette Is The
June Exhibitor." Re: Hamilton Stalnaker. May 29 - June 19, 1952.
Series of newspaper articles (8). Top headline: "Ernest Pohl To Be The
July Exhibitor." Re: Leyon Randall, Ruth Brady, & LJ Cove Art Mart.
"August 14, 1952."
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "La Jolla Exhibits." Re:
Ruth Brady & Jean Martin. August 3 - September 18, 1952.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Two La Jollans To
Exhibit At Gallery." Re: Constance Bierstein, Dorothy Liss, & Ernest
Pohl. September 11 - October 19, 1952.
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Jean Martin to be
Exhibiting Artist at Gallery." Re: Alfred Mitchell & National Art Week.
October 16 - 30, 1952.
Series of newspaper articles (4) & advertisements (2). Top headline:
"Art Association to Sponsor Exhibit by La Jolla Painters." Re: Jean
Martin, Grace Pischner, & Christmas Art Mart. October 30 - November
5, 1952.

Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Ass'n Thanks Loca
Merchants." Re: Charles Small & Stella Craig Stremski. November 6 - 13, 1952.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Socially Speaking: La Jolla Art Leader to Take Honors At Birthday Luncheon, Reception." Re: Eleanor Parkes & Alfred Mitchell. December 1, 1952, - March 1, 1953. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "New Shows On Girard St." Re: Charles Small, Stella Craig Stremski, Hazel Rakestraw, et al. November 13, 1952."
Newspaper article. "Mitchell Exhibition To Open." Re: Alfred Mitchell. " <i>San Diego Union</i> , January 31, 1953."
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Janet Adams, Florence Walsh Art On Exhibit." Re: Grace Pischner, Sylvia Love, & Kathleen Briggs. January 13 - February 25, 1953.
Newspaper article (missing headline). "Maurice Braun was born in Hungary in 1877"
Newspaper article (attached to above). "Mural Completed." Re: Jon Helland.
Letter (attached to above). From David Hagerbaumer (Santa Barbara Natural History Museum) to the La Jolla Art Association. Re: Writer inquires why his work was not included in the 1953 bulletin. March 18 1953.
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Howard Little's Art To Be Exhibited Here." Re: Ruth Holmes, Miriam Smith, Maude Schumacher, et al. March 12 - June 1953.
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "New Members Have Show At La Jolla." Re: John Martinstein, Grace Jones, Barbara Eitel, et a June - July 1953.
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "S. D. Back Country Scenes Depicted in Paintings Here." Re: Leyon Randall, Stella Craig Stremski, Ruth Brady, et al. July - August 1953.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Exhibit Arranged." Re: Constance Bierstein, Jean Martin, E.R. Van deVelde, et al. September 13 - November 1953.
Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "San Diego Art: Agile Thumb, Friendly Grin Found Useful for Touring." Re: Grace Pischner.
Newspaper article. "Grace E. Pischner, Ocean Beach Artist "Thumbs" thru Europe." <i>Peninsula News</i> . October 8, 1953.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Paintings Shown." Re: George Thakeray, George Reynolds, Milford Ellison, et al. October - December 1953.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "L. J. Art Association Presenting Three-Man Exhibit." Re: Marie Darron, Jack Hilts, Charles Pendlebury, et al. January - February 1954.
Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Glorious Journey." Re:

Alfred Mitchell & Jon Helland.
Newspaper article. "La Jolla Art Future Lauded By French-Born Painter." Re: Georgette Price. <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . "February 1954."
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Membership Show At Library Art Gallery." Re: Hazel Raketraw, Grace Pischner, Thomas Moorshead, et al. February - April 1954.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Paintings of S. D. Area on Exhibit Here." Re: Florence Walsh, George Reynolds, Andrea Hine, et al. May - June 1954.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Gallery Shows Brady Paintings." Re: Ruth Brady, Sherman Storr, Stella Craig Stremski, et al. June - July 1954.
 Newspaper article. "Red Cross Leader Paints to Relax." Re: Thomas Goff. <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . "May 1954."
Newspaper article. "Dachshunds Play Tricks While Mistress Paints." Re: Kathleen Briggs. <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . "August 1954."
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Three Members Exhibit At The Library Gallery." Re: Georgette Price, Edith Purer, Sherman Storr, et al. "July - August 1954."
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Versatile Subjects in Art Exhibit." Re: Huguette Duryea, Fay Marshall, Bary Bieri, et al. "May 26 - December 2, 1954."
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Jean Martin Has Show At The Art Gallery." Re: George Thackeray, Howard Little, Mildred Little, et al. "October 1954."
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Five Local Artists Win In Competition." Re: Earl Schrack, Clark Allen, Imogene Williams, et al. "August - September 1954."
Newspaper article. "Cultural Lift In Art Groups." <i>San Diego Union</i> . October 17, 1954.
Newspaper article. "Ellen: City Marks Her 124 th Birthday." Captioned photograph. "Art In San Diego Attracts 5,000 Devotees." <i>San</i>
<i>Diego Union</i> . October 10, 1954. Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Mrs. Parkes, Leader In
La Jolla, Dies." Re: Eleanor Parkes. "1954 - October 14, 1955."
Newspaper article. "Eleanor B. Parkes, Patron of Arts, Dies." <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . October 14, 1955.
Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Victory Bell Program Slated." Re: Eleanor Parkes. "1954."
 Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "H. G. Stalnaker To Be January Art Exhibitor." Re: Hamilton Stalnaker, Alfred Mitchell, Jon Helland, et al. "January - February 1955."
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "New Members Show At Library Art Gallery." Re: Stanley Sowinski, Mary Rector, Alfred

Hottes, et al. "March - May 1955."
Series of newspaper articles (4) and advertisement. Top headline: "Theme Show' At The Library Art Gallery." Re: John Hooper, Leyon Randall, Edith Purer, & Kellogg Park Art Mart. "July 1955" - August 2, 1956.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Two-Man Show At The Library Art Gallery." Re: Ruth Gray, Stella Craig Stremski, Kathleen Briggs, et al. "September - October 1955." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Prominent Artists Now Exhibiting at Local Gallery." Re: Maude Schumacher, Andrea Hine, Georgette Price, et al. "November - December 1955."
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchell Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Mary Rich, Catherine Hill, et al. January - March 1956.
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Grace Jones, Helen Hill, Exhibition in Local Gallery." Re: Miriam Smith, Thomas Moorhead, Bernice Huntington, et al. "March - June 1956."
Series of newspaper articles (5) and advertisement. Top headline: "Two Prominent Artists Exhibiting At Local Gallery." Re: Community Center Art Mart, George Reynolds, Lynn Winans, et al. May - August 23, 1956.
Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Two Women Artists Exhibiting Here." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Mildred Stancliff, & Georgette Price. "August - September 1956."
Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Leyon Randall Has Oil Show At Gallery." Re: Japanese schoolchildren art exhibition, Suzu Miyake. "September 1956."
Newspaper article. "Art Circle: Tokyo Artist Visits Here, Will Show Child Pupils' Work, Gaiety Marks Their Paintings." Re: Suzu Miyake. <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . September 22, 1956.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Association Announces New Exhibition." Re: Show Case of the Arts, Thomas Goff, Maude Schumacher, et al. "October - December 1956."
 Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Art Circle: Picasso Studio Visited, Painter Tours 11 Nations, Coronado Shows Prints." Re: Grace Pischner, Mildred Stancliff. "March 1957."
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Stancliff Portraits on Exhibit Here." Re: Mildred Stancliff, Margaret Price, & Joyce Rezendes. "April 1957."
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Art Circle: Mitchell's 33 rd Show Set, Old Mining Areas Depicted, Village Painters Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Helen Hill, Lillian Howard, et al. "February - March 1957."
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Art Association Schedules Outdoor Mart." Re: Lynn Winans, John Hilton, Marie Darron,

et al. "July - August 1957." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Has Show In La Jolla" Re: Edith Purer, Roy White, Ruth Brady, et al. "July - October 1957." Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "At Local Gallery." Re: Georgette Price, Thomas Goff, Sherman Storr, et al. May 2 - June 1957. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Alfred R. Mitchell Plans Exhibit at Art Gallery." Re: Georgette Price, Ruth Gray, Kathleen Briggs, et al. "January - Pebruary 1957." Series of newspaper articles (8). Top headline: "John Hooper to Exhibit Art Work." Re: John Hilton, Jean Martin, Florence Walsh, et al. "September - October 24, 1957." Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Parsons, Randall Show Planned by Art Group." Re: William Parsons, Leyon Randall, John Hooper, et al. "October 7 December 1957." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Awards Given To Art Ass'n. Members." Re: Emily Wilkinson, Alfred Mitchell, Lillian Howland, et al. "January - April 1958." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Kathleen Briggs Exhibiting at Art Gallery." Re: Kay Whitcomb, Ruth Gray, and Leyon Randall. "February - May 1958." Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Hazel Rakestraw Has Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40 th anniversary, Amy Brown, Lymn Winans, et al. "March - June 1958." Newspaper advertisement. "Amy Brown O'Toole, Artist, has her studio" April 2, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Jonn Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Joant Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Art Circle: Wi	
Re: Edith Purer, Roy White, Ruth Brady, et al. "July - October 1957." Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "At Local Gallery." Re: Georgette Price, Thomas Goff, Sherman Storr, et al. May 2 - June 1957. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Alfred R. Mitchell Plans Exhibit at Art Gallery." Re: Georgette Price, Ruth Gray, Kathleen Briggs, et al. "January - February 1957." Series of newspaper articles (8). Top headline: "John Hooper to Exhibit Art Work." Re: John Hilton, Jean Martin, Florence Walsh, et al. "September - October 24, 1957." Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Parsons, Randall Show Planned by Art Group." Re: William Parsons, Leyon Randall, John Hooper, et al. "October - December 1957." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Awards Given To Art Ass'n. Members." Re: Emily Wilkinson, Alfred Mitchell, Lillian Howland, et al. "January - April 1958." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Kathleen Briggs Exhibiting at Art Gallery." Re: Kay Whitcomb, Ruth Gray, and Leyon Randall. "February - May 1958." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Hazel Rakestraw Has Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40 th anniversary, Amy Brown, Lynn Winans, et al. "March - June 1958." Newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Art Mart in La Jolla." Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Aifred Mitchell, "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headlin	et al. "July - August 1957."
 Georgette Price, Thomas Goff, Sherman Storr, et al. May 2 - June 1957. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Alfred R. Mitchell Plans Exhibit at Art Gallery." Re: Georgette Price, Ruth Gray, Kathleen Briggs, et al. "January - February 1957." Series of newspaper articles (8). Top headline: "John Hooper to Exhibit Art Work." Re: John Hilton, Jean Martin, Florence Walsh, et al. "September - October 24, 1957." Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Parsons, Randall Show Planned by Art Group." Re: William Parsons, Leyon Randall, John Hooper, et al. "October - December 1957." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Awards Given To Art Ass'n. Members." Re: Emily Wilkinson, Alfred Mitchell, Lillian Howland, et al. "January - April 1958." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Kathleen Briggs Exhibiting at Art Gallery." Re: Kay Whitcomb, Ruth Gray, and Leyon Randall. "February - May 1958." Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Hazel Rakestraw Has Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40th anniversary, Amy Brown, Lynn Winans, et al. "March - June 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Mart in La Jolla." Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show in Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Art Gircle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 1959." 	
 Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Alfred R. Mitchell Plans Exhibit at Art Gallery." Re: Georgette Price, Ruth Gray, Kathleen Briggs, et al. "January - February 1957." Series of newspaper articles (8). Top headline: "John Hooper to Exhibit Art Work." Re: John Hilton, Jean Martin, Florence Walsh, et al. "September - October 24, 1957." Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Parsons, Randall Show Planned by Art Group." Re: William Parsons, Leyon Randall, John Hooper, et al. "October - December 1957." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Awards Given To Art Ass'n. Members." Re: Emily Wilkinson, Alfred Mitchell, Lillian Howland, et al. "January - April 1958." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Kathleen Briggs Exhibiting at Art Gallery." Re: Kay Whitcomb, Ruth Gray, and Leyon Randall. "February - May 1958." Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Hazel Rakestraw Has Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40th anniversary, Amy Brown, Lynn Winans, et al. "March - June 1958." Newspaper advertisement. "Amy Brown O'Toole, Artist, has her studio" April 2, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Yau Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "Alugust - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Mart in La Jolla." Re: Haavel Rakestraw, Florence Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." 	
 Art Work." Re: John Hilton, Jean Martin, Florence Walsh, et al. "September - October 24, 1957." Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Parsons, Randall Show Planned by Art Group." Re: William Parsons, Leyon Randall, John Hooper, et al. "October - December 1957." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Awards Given To Art Ass'n. Members." Re: Emily Wilkinson, Alfred Mitchell, Lillian Howland, et al. "January - April 1958." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Kathleen Briggs Exhibiting at Art Gallery." Re: Kay Whitcomb, Ruth Gray, and Leyon Randall. "February - May 1958." Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Hazel Rakestraw Has Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40th anniversary, Amy Brown, Lynn Winans, et al. "March - June 1958." Newspaper advertisement. "Amy Brown O'Toole, Artist, has her studio" April 2, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Mart in La Jolla." Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Gorcgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959."	Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Alfred R. Mitchell Plans Exhibit at Art Gallery." Re: Georgette Price, Ruth Gray, Kathleen Briggs, et al. "January - February 1957."
 Planned by Art Group." Re: William Parsons, Leyon Randall, John Hooper, et al. "October - December 1957." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Awards Given To Art Ass'n. Members." Re: Emily Wilkinson, Alfred Mitchell, Lillian Howland, et al. "January - April 1958." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Kathleen Briggs Exhibiting at Art Gallery." Re: Kay Whitcomb, Ruth Gray, and Leyon Randall. "February - May 1958." Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Hazel Rakestraw Has Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40th anniversary, Amy Brown, Lynn Winans, et al. "March - June 1958." Newspaper advertisement. "Amy Brown O'Toole, Artist, has her studio" April 2, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Mart in La Jolla." Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Show, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959." 	Art Work." Re: John Hilton, Jean Martin, Florence Walsh, et al.
 Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Awards Given To Art Ass'n. Members." Re: Emily Wilkinson, Alfred Mitchell, Lillian Howland, et al. "January - April 1958." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Kathleen Briggs Exhibiting at Art Gallery." Re: Kay Whitcomb, Ruth Gray, and Leyon Randall. "February - May 1958." Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Hazel Rakestraw Has Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40th anniversary, Amy Brown, Lynn Winans, et al. "March - June 1958." Newspaper advertisement. "Amy Brown O'Toole, Artist, has her studio" April 2, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Mart in La Jolla." Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959." 	Planned by Art Group." Re: William Parsons, Leyon Randall, John
 Exhibiting at Art Gallery." Re: Kay Whitcomb, Ruth Gray, and Leyon Randall. "February - May 1958." Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Hazel Rakestraw Has Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40th anniversary, Amy Brown, Lynn Winans, et al. "March - June 1958." Newspaper advertisement. "Amy Brown O'Toole, Artist, has her studio" April 2, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Mart in La Jolla." Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchell, "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959." 	Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Awards Given To Art Ass'n. Members." Re: Emily Wilkinson, Alfred Mitchell, Lillian Howland,
 Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40th anniversary, Amy Brown, Lynn Winans, et al. "March - June 1958." Newspaper advertisement. "Amy Brown O'Toole, Artist, has her studio" April 2, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Mart in La Jolla." Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959." 	Exhibiting at Art Gallery." Re: Kay Whitcomb, Ruth Gray, and Leyon
 studio" April 2, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Mart in La Jolla." Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959." 	Gallery Art Show." Re: Association's 40 th anniversary, Amy Brown,
 Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September 1958." Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Van Valkenburgh Art Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959." 	
 Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington, Huberty Huntington, et al. "August - December 1958." Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959." 	Re: Jeanette Doak, Jean Martin, and Thomas Goff. "August - September
 Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson, et al. November 13, 1958. Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "David Hough Has Art Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959." 	Exhibit." Re: Marguerite Van Valkenburgh, Bernice Huntington,
 Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January - February 1959." Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959." 	Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "John Zane Judges Art Association Show." Re: Georgette Price, Joan Evarts, Emily Wilkinson,
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35 th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda Inch. "January 27 - March 16, 1959." Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959."	Show In La Jolla." Re: Grace Pischner and Alfred Mitchell. "January -
Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price. "January 13 - 15, 1959."	Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchel [sic] Has 35 th Annual Exhibit." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Grace Jones, and Hilda
	Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Circle: Winning Watercolors Shown, Reginald Marsh Work on View, Grace Pischner to Exhibit." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Florence Walsh, and Margaret Price.

	Have Library Exhibit." Re: Florence Walsh, Margaret Price, Hazel Rakestraw, et al. "April - July 1959."
	Series of newspaper articles (5) and advertisements (2). Top headline: "Joint Exhibit Set For Art Gallery." Re: Art Mart, Andrea Hine, Maude Schumacher, and Jean Martin. "August - October 1959."
	Series of newspaper articles (2) and captioned photos (2). Top headline: "Art Mart." Re: Hamilton Stalnaker, Bernice Huntington, Edith Purer, et al. "July - August 30, 1959."
	Series of newspaper articles (11). Top headline: "'Master Of Giving': San Diego to Note Ellen Scripps Day." Re: William Parsons, Milford Ellison, John Hooper, et al. "August 21 - December 17, 1959."
	Series of newspaper articles (14). Top headline: "Desert Paintings At Library Gallery." Re: Carl Bray, John Hooper, Lynn Winans, et al. "April - September 1959."
	Series of newspaper articles (8). Top headline: "Outlaws, Cowboys: 'Still-Living Past' Stalked by Painter." Re: John Hooper, Florence Walsh, Margaret Price, et al. "March - December 29, 1959."
Newspaper Articles: 1960- 1969	
	Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Painter Plans 36 th Annual La Jolla Show: A. R. Mitchell to Exhibit; Warren Beach Will Speak." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Lillian Howland, Grace Pischner, et al. "January 12 - March 1, 1960."
	Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Kay Whitcomb Keith to Exhibit Art Gallery." Re: Kathleen Briggs, Huguette Duryea, Genevieve Stepanek, et al. "February 11 - April 21, 1960."
	Series of newspaper articles (15). Top headline: "Helen C. Hill to Exhibit at Art Gallery." Re: Thomas Goff, Leyon Randall, Ruth Brady, et al. "April 20 - June 30, 1960."
	Series of newspaper articles (8) and advertisements (2). Top headline: "Mrs. Stancliff to Exhibit Paintings Here." Re: Art Mart, Mildred Stancliff, Stella Craig Stremski, et al. "July 7 - September 8, 1960."
	Series of newspaper articles (7) and advertisements (2). Top headline: "Edith M. Brisac to Exhibit Here." Re: Art Mart, Grace Jones, Maude Schumacher, et al. "August 18 - November 10, 1960."
	Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Gifts Valued In Millions: S.D. Will Honor Memory of Ellen Browning Scripps." October 9 - October 17, 1960.
	Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "In Tune With Art: Senior artists' shows emphasize the changes in mood and methods." Re: Alfred Mitchell, Fred Hocks, Bernice Huntington, et al. "September 18, 1960, - January 19, 1961."
	Series of newspaper articles (10). Top headline: "Alfred R. Mitchell To Have Annual Exhibition." Re: Guillermo Persona, Hazel Rakestraw,

Lillian Howland, et al. "December 15, 1960, - March 1961."
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Alfred Mitchell
Honored by Art Group." Re: Mitchell's resignation as director and
Grace Pischner.
Series of newspaper articles (2) and advertisements. Top headline:
"Georgette Price Has Gallery One-Man Show." Re: Art Mart and Hilda
Inch. "September 7 - November 23, 1961."
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Red Cross Leader
Paints to Relax." Re: Thomas Goff. "June 1961."
Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Two Artists Show At
Gallery From April 1-15." Re: Art Mart, Edith Brisac, Emily Wilkinson,
et al. "August 17, 1961, - March 29, 1962."
Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Before 1915 in La Jolla
subject of art." Re: Dean Martin, Pearl Hitchcock, and Janet Adams.
"April - July 1962."
Series of newspaper articles (9) and advertisements (3). Top headline:
"Artists to Hold Sale." Re: Art Mart, Edith Purer, Lynn Winans, et al.
"July 5 - September 13, 1962."
Series of newspaper articles (14). Top headline: "Fall Art Mart By Art
Ass'n. To Be Held In La Jolla Sept. 9 and 10." Re: Grace Jones, Mildred
Stancliff, Ruth Chew, et al. "September 21, 1961, - July 12, 1962."
Series of newspaper articles (6) and advertisements (2). Top headline:
"Huntington Art To Be Exhibited At Art Center." Re: Art Mart, Hubert
Huntington, Bernice Huntington, et al. "August - November 1962."
Series of newspaper articles (3), advertisement, and captioned photo.
Top headline: "La Jolla Art Ass'n. To Conduct Annual Fall Art Mart Sept.
8-9." Re: Milford Ellison, John C. Hooper, Cliff McReynolds, et al.
"September 1962."
Series of newspaper articles (13). Top headline: "Janet Abrams Works
to be Shown at Association Gallery." Re: Lillian Howland, Alfred
Mitchell, Emily Wilkinson, et al. "January - April 1963."
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Jon Helland Has Art
Show." Re: Robert Landry, Grace Pischner, Sherle Tuttle, et al. "April –
July 1963."
Series of newspaper articles (7) and advertisements (2). Top headline:
"Thomas F. Goff To Exhibit Here." Re: Art Mart, Art Walk, and Jean
Martin. "August – September 1963."
Series of newspaper articles (5) and captioned photo. Top headline:
"Art Association To Meet Two California Artists." Re: Art Mart, William
Darling, Marjory Adams, et al. "September – October 1963."
Series of newspaper articles (14). Top headline: "Dual Exhibit
Scheduled for Art Gallery." Re: William Doyle, Florence Walsh, Julius
Sturz, et al. "October 1963 – April 1964."
Series of newspaper articles (9) and advertisements (2). Top headline:
 "Two Artists to Share Gallery Through May 20." Re: Art Mart, Caroline

Schultz, Leona Butler, et al. "February – July 1964."
Series of newspaper articles (10). Top headline: "Two-Man Show To
Open May 1 At Art Ass'n." Re: Bob Boughton, Beatrice Hughes, Ruth
Brady, et al. "April – July 1964."
Series of newspaper articles (6) and advertisements (3). Top headline:
"Art Association Plans Art Mart." Re: Thomas Goff. "August –
September 1964."
Series of newspaper articles (10). Top headline: "John Hooper In One-
Man-Show." Re: Amy Brown, Jean Martin, Douglas Jones, et al. "August
– November 1964."
Series of newspaper articles (5) and advertisement. Top headline:
"Stan Newcomb Featured by Art Association." Re: Art Mart, Hubert
Huntington, Bernice Huntington, et al. "August – September 1964."
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Clown Man Featured."
Re: Guillermo Persona, Isabel Churchman, Maxwell Kendrick, et al.
"December 1964."
Series of newspaper articles (4) and advertisement. Top headline:
"Mitchell Exhibition To Start Tomorrow." Re: Albert Mitchell, Jon
Helland, Clark Allen, et al. "January - February 1964."
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Schrack Oils Featured
At Art Association." Re: Earl Schrack, Lillian Howland, Isabel
Churchman, et al. "February – March 1965."
Newspaper article. "Artist Sees Beauty as Life Need: Alfred R. Mitchell To Have 41 st Annual." <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . January 29, 1965.
Series of newspaper articles (12). Top headline: "Art Association
Features Member." Re: Dorothy Keirstead, Sherle Tuttle, Ruth Brady, et
al. "February – May 1965."
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Association
Features Woods Oil Exhibition." Re: Edmond Woods, Hubert
Huntington, Bernice Huntington, et al. "January – July 1965."
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Craig Stremski to
Exhibit at Art Association." Re: Jean Martin, Georgianna Lipe, and
Willard Swan. September 1965 – "January 1966."
Newspaper article. "Art Circle: Alfred Mitchell's Annual Exhibition To
Open Tuesday." San Diego Evening Tribune. "February 1966."
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Votes Sought On La
Jolla Library Site." Re: Dorothy Keirstead and Lillian Howland. March
1966.
Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Art Association
Features Oils, Watercolors." Re: Art Mart, Robert Boughton, Mary
Barnes, et al. "March – July 1966."
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Abstracts and Avant-
Garde Works Banned." Re: Jean Martin, Robert O'Toole, and Amy
Brown. "August – December 1966."
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Mart Slated." Re:
 series et neurspaper aracies (.). rop neurine. Internatebiateur hei

Robert Boughton, Mary Barnes, Helen Hill, et al. "September 1966 – May 1967."
Series of newspaper articles (10). Top headline: "Watercolorist Holds Show at Art Association." Re: Art Mart, Robert Landry, Dorothy Keirstead, et al. "February – August 1967."
Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Art Association Holds Dinner." Re: Art Mart, Sherman Storr, Edmond Woods, et al. "August – December 1967."
Newspaper article (2 copies). "La Jolla Art Association Celebrates 50 th Anniversary." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , February 1, 1968."
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art Association Is Now Showing Member's Works." Re: Robert Landry, Carl Bray, Hazel Rakestraw, et al. "February – April 1968."
Series of newspaper articles (3) and advertisement. Top headline: "Art Circle: La Jolla Group To Celebrate 50 th Anniversary." Re: Helen Hill. "January – October 1968."
Newspaper article. "Early-Day Art Exhibit Is Planned: La Jolla Group to Mark Its 50 th Anniversary." <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . January 26, 1968.
Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Art Association to Display Work of O'Toole's." Re: Art Mart, Amy Brown, Robert O'Toole, et al. "February – December 1968."
 Series of newspaper articles (6) and advertisements (2). Top headline: "Willa Smith Featured by Art Association." Re: Eileen Whitaker, Frederic Whitaker, Dorothy Keirstead, et al. "March - September 1968."
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Exhibits To Feature 50 th Anniversary." Re: Huguette Duryea, Kathleen Briggs, Mary Barnes, et al. "January – November 1968."
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Pencil Patter…" Re: Art Mart, Sherman Storr, Kathleen Briggs, et al. "October – November 1968."
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Sherle Tuttle Oils Shown at Gallery." Re: Harvey Adams, Helen Hill, John Asaro, et al. "January – April 1969."
Newspaper article and advertisement. "Art Association Gallery Shows Storr Paintings." Re: Sherman Storr. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , May 8, 1969."
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "There's Something for Everybody On 200 th Anniversary Fiesta Program." Re: Barton Wright, Amy Brown, Robert O'Toole, et al. "May – June 1969."
Series of newspaper articles (9) and advertisement. Top headline: "Two women to show art." Re: Art Mart, Elise Hoelzel, R. G. Seelos, et al. "July – August 1969."
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Gallery Show Features Works by Stremski, Camp." Re: Stella Craig Stremski, Dan Camp, Valerie Clark, et al. "September – October 1969."

	Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Gallery Shows James Brown, Kierstead [sic] Art." Re: Dorothy Keirstead, Maude Schumacher, Florence Walsh, et al. "September – November 1969."
	Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Art Gallery To Exhibit Paintings of Jon Helland." Re: Hugh Harvey, Mimi Harvey, John Hooper, et al. "November – December 1969."
Newspaper Articles: 1970- 1979	
	Newspaper article. "Art, Historical Groups Embark on Joint Project." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . September 10, 1970.
	Captioned photo. "Mrs. Edith Riggs, left, hostess at a reception last Sunday held by the La Jolla Art Association" November 25, 1971.
	Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "La Jolla: 'Green Tea' Is Scheduled By Churchwomen." Re: Art Mart, Dorothy Keirstead, Marie- Jeanne Agenent. "June – September 1970."
	Newspaper article. "Artist Recaptures Mayan Civilization." Re: John Hooper. <i>San Diego Union</i> . July 12, 1970.
	Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Bennett Bradbury To Give Seascape Demonstration." Re: Sherle Tuttle, Barbara Roy, Willa Smith, et al. "May – June 1970."
	Series of newspaper articles (7) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Gallery Staging Membership Show." Re: Jorge Imana, Bernice Huntington, Christine Culver, et al. "February – May 1970."
	Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "La Jolla Gallery: San Blas Artist Opens How Here." Re: Rafael Gutierrez. "January – February 1970."
	Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "John Hilton Paintings Exhibited." Re: Edmond Woods, Charles Graves, Minna Hoffman, et al. "December 1969 – January 1970."
	Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Helen Gaunt Pastels On Exhibit." Re: Jean Martin, Barbara Roy, Pat Adamson, et al. "August – September 1970."
	Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Art, Historical Groups Embark on Joint Project." Re: Art Mart and Mary Barnes. "September – November 1970."
	Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Jon Helland Oil Paintings On Exhibit." Re: Lawrence Brullo, Eleanor Hurst, Georgeanna Lipe, et al. "October 1970 – January 1971."
	Newspaper article. "La Jolla Social Scene: 30 Artists Preserving Historical Scenes." <i>San Diego Union</i> . January 17, 1971.
	Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Art Association Exhibits Work of Virgil Johnson." Re: Sylvia Love, Wendell Montague, and Ivan Messenger. "February – April 1971."
	Series of newspaper articles (6) and captioned photo. Top headline:

"Patterson, Silnes To Show Paintings At LJ Art Gallery." Re: John Patterson, Ruth Silnes, Dorothy Keirstead, et al. "March – June 1971."
Series of newspaper articles (8). Top headline: "Chula Vistan Captures Art Scholarship." Re: Jane McQueen, Art Mart, Gustave Schmidt, et al. "June – September 1971."
Newspaper article. "Historic La Jolla Recalled In Art." <i>San Diego Union</i> . July 11, 1971.
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Artists Listed." Re: Wendell Montague, Virgil Johnson, Robert Landry, et al.
Newspaper article. "Hooper art, photos displayed at museum." Re: John Hooper. November 14, 1971.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Willa Smith paintings go on exhibit." Re: Ruth Brady, Mildred Whitehouse, and Lynn Winans. "June 1972."
Series of newspaper articles (6) and advertisements (2). Top headline: "LJ Art Association Elects New Officers." Re: Art Mart, Georgeanna Lipe, Ray Schwehm, et al. "June - July 1972."
Series of newspaper articles (7) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Rakestraw show to open." Re: Hazel Rakestraw, Kathleen Briggs, Jean Martin, et al. "July – August 1972."
Newspaper article and captioned photo. "Art Mart adds Youth Symphony." " <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> , August 12, 1972."
Newspaper article. "Arts In Concert: Mart Helps Fund Symphony's Tour." " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , August 31, 1972."
Series of newspaper articles (4), advertisement, and captioned photo. Top headline: "S.D. Youth Symphony Will Play." Re: Art Mart. "October 1972."
Newspaper article. "Back From Expedition: Artist recreates monoliths." <i>Sentinel</i> . November 12, "1972."
Newspaper article. "Art Show To Open Here: How Hooper painted the monolithic heads." "November 1972."
Series of captioned photos (3). Re: John Hooper.
Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Noted Artist to Display Work." Re: Barbara Roy and John Hooper. "November 1972."
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Barbara Taylor Roy's paintings to be shown." Re: Mona Mills and Herbert Shaffer. "November 1972."
Newspaper article. "San Diego Art Activities: Painter Suggests Purchasing Art on the Installment Plan." Re: George Thackeray.
Captioned photo. Re: Fred Money. December 7, 1972.
Newspaper article. "Historical unit views photos, Colman art." Re: Roi Colman, Dorothy Hopps, and Adele Diefenbach. "January 25, 1973."
Series of newspaper articles (4) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Gallery exhibits 'favorite things'." Re: Virgil Johnson, Jon Helland, and
Roger Stenecker. "December 1972 – April 1973."

Newspaper article. "Forced landing in jungle proves boon to artist's work." Re: John Hooper. " <i>La Jolla Light.</i> " November 8, 1973.
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Association holds spring membership." Re: Gustave Schmidt, John Gardner, and John Hooper. April – May 1974.
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Gallery opens new exhibit." Re: Maty Galik, Derk Smit, Ofa Jallu, et al. February – April 1974.
Captioned photo. "The sixth annual La Jolla Summer Art Festival…" "August 5, 1976."
Newspaper article. "Art Arena: La Jolla gallery presents works of Smit." Re: Derk Smit. <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . April 5, 1974.
Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Chinese brush paintings on display at LJ gallery." Re: Jean Chua Shen and Grace Jones. April – March 1974.
Series of newspaper articles (10). Top headline: "Artist to exhibit works in one-man gallery showing." Re: Beverly Franklin, Willa Smith, Gustave Schmidt, et al. "May – August 1974."
Series of newspaper articles (3) and advertisements. Top headline: "La Jollan's art on exhibit here." Re: Art Mart, Georgeanna Lipe, and Jean Martin. August – October 1974.
Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "October gallery show features works by two women artists." Re: Jean Braley, Shirley Lichtman, and John Hooper. "September – October 1974."
Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Gallery displaying Money's paintings." Re: Fred Money, Jon Helland, Naomi Parkin, et al. December 1974.
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Art gallery will exhibit Tuttle works." Re: Sherle Tuttle, Mary Galik, Sylvia Williamson, et al. April 1975.
Series of newspaper articles (8). Top headline: "Association presents mix media exhibit." Re: Victoria Nelson, Lela Warr, Beverly Franklin, et al. June – August 1975.
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Gallery hosts one-man show." Re: Virgil Johnson, Jean Chua Shen, Clare Hickman, et al. "July – December 1975."
Series of newspaper articles (3). Top headline: "Anne Johnson paintings on display." Re: Yumi Climenson, Joan Grine, and W. H. Paine. "September 1975 – February 1976."
Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Group Shows Paintings." Re: Yumi Clemenson, Joan Grine, and John Hooper. September 1975.
Newspaper article. "From bank to Rec. Center: 45-year-old mural finds new home." Re: John Hooper. October 2, 1975.
 Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "2 painters show oils,

	watercolors." Re: Virgil Johnson, Kenneth Welton, Naomi Parkin, et al. June 1977."
i	Series of newspaper articles (9). Top headline: "Local landscapes hang n gallery." Re: Pauline Doblado, Helen Reynolds, Dorothy Keirstead, et al. "July – August 1977."
	Series of newspaper articles (2) and captioned photo. Top headline: Watercolors shown at art association." Re: Anne Johnson and George Lykos. "September – October 1977."
H	Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Ruins in oil." Re: John Hooper. November 1977. Captioned photo. "John C. Hooper, left, was awarded the M. G.
	Grumbacher award Dec. 6" " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , December 15, 1977."
J	Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Painting show set in La olla." Re: Art Association's first awards show. "December 1977 – anuary 1978."
" E	Series of newspaper articles (3) and captioned photo. Top headline: 'On view at the La Jolla Art Association Gallery is an award exhibition" Re: Joan McKesson, John Whelan, Ellen Lucero, et al. 'January – February 1978."
(1	Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "A sense of nature." Re: George MacDonald, Dolores Fear, Rhoda Van Dyke, et al. "March - April 1978."
i A	Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Folk culture recorded n artist's work." Re: Duane Light, Dolores Fear, Pinke Mueller, et al. April 1978.
F	Newspaper article and captioned photo. "Talented Artists Recognized." Re: Marie Stuart, Kathy Tom, and Alison Lake. " <i>Hi-Tide</i> , May 19, 1978."
F	Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Painting the gamut." Re: Pat Keane, Betsy Carpenter, Charlcie Morton, et al. "May – June 1978."
i	Series of newspaper articles (11). Top headline: "Gallery gaze: Travel nfluences work." Re: Mary Galik, Peter Parkin, Naomi Parkin, et al. 'July – August 1978."
t	Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Gallery gaze: Three for he show." Re: Grace Meredith, Matthew C. Haberstroh, Glenda Buckels, et al. "August – September 1978."
(Newspaper article. Re: Art Association's exhibit at the America's Finest City Celebration." August 19-27, 1978.
"	Newspaper article. "Paintings of La Jolla on display." Re: Richard Lewis. <i>La Jolla Light</i> , July 27, 1978."
Ν	Newspaper article. "Gallery gaze: Watercolors, Less is more." Re: Maurine Parker, Penny Lingo, and Huguette Duryea. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . May 31, "1978."
S	Series of newspaper articles (11). Top headline: "Southwest scenes." Re: Jane Keilson, Harriet Shoup, Mona Schwehm, et al. September –

	November 1978.
	Series of newspaper articles (6) and advertisement. Top headline: "Association Gallery." Re: Willa Smith, D.R. Light, and William Bowne. November 1978 – "January 1979."
	Series of newspaper articles (3) and captioned photo. Top headline: "The Galleries." Re: Anita Brynolf-Waehrer, Tanya Kleid, Beverly Frankline, et al. January 1979.
	Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Gallery gaze: Three women." Re: Jean Wahrman, Ruth Oseid, Lois Wolcott, et al. "May – June 1979."
	Newspaper article. "Gallery Gaze: An acre of art, Diverse threesome." Re: Kevin McMahon, Patrick Weir, and Helen Reynolds. " <i>La Jolla Light</i> , July 26, 1979."
	Series of newspaper articles (5). Top headline: "Art World: La Jollan To Show Watercolors." Re: George Lykos, Jorge Imana, Frank Perkins, et al. August 1979.
	Series of newspaper articles (3) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Watercolorists." Re: Robert Bechol, Frank Perkins, Elaine Harvey, et al. August – September 1979.
	Series of newspaper articles (5) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Gallery Gaze: Birds, landscapes." Re: Alice de Bolt, John Patterson, Peter Parkin, et al. September – "October" 1979.
	Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Hoopers to display art." Re: John Hooper and Mary Hooper. November 1979.
Newspaper Articles: 1980- 1989	
	Newspaper article. "Art Arena: Clutter squelches appreciation." <i>San Diego Evening Tribune</i> . January 25, 1980.
	Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Art Association winners told." Re: Paul Robinson, Lily Rosa, Burt Newland, et al. January – "March" 1980.
	Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Galleries: La Jolla Art Association." Re: Thor Hval, Lela Warr, Bonnie McMillan, et al. "July – October 1980."
	Series of newspaper articles (10) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Art works exhibited." Re: Denise Johnson, Larry Walker, Brigid Marlin, et al. "February – May 1981."
	Series of newspaper articles (9) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Roy returns to home studio." Re: Barbara Roy, Lois Wolcott, Douglas Lloyd, et al. May – August 1981.
	Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Preserving flowers and song." Re: John Hooper. October – November 1981.
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Ancient Indian culture inspires art by Hooper." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . November 11, 1982.

Series of newspaper articles (6) and captioned photos (4). Top headline: "Association members exhibit works." Re: George Lykos, Georgeanna Lipe, William Doyle, et al. December 1981.
Series of newspaper articles (7). Top headline: "Annual county art show held." Re: George Lykos, Marge Gray, Jean Swiggett, et al. January 1982.
Series of newspaper articles (8). Top headline: "Art association hosts three-man show." Re: Atara Baker, Grace Shephard, Rhoda Sugarman, et al. February 1982.
Series of newspaper articles (16). Top headline: "Art Association shows watercolors." Re: Emmy Schoene, Jean Wahrman, Rhoda Van Dyke, et al. April – July 1982.
Series of newspaper articles (7) and captioned photos (2). Top headline: "Works by Betty Blount shown at local gallery." Re: Thor Hval, Lela Warr, and George Lykos. July 1982.
Series of newspaper articles (7) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Imana to exhibit new paintings." Re: Jorge Imana and Eleanor Jacobs. August 1982.
Series of newspaper articles (3) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Association gallery holds 'Cultural Exchange' show." Re: International Artists Cultural Exchange, Brigid Marlin, and Richard Jones. September 1982.
Series of newspaper articles (6). Top headline: "Cathy Collins exhibits etchings at Association." Re: Connie Relf, Annette Paquette, and Linda Brower. October – December 1982.
Series of newspaper articles (2) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Awards Show." Re: Connie Relf. December 1982 – January 1983.
Series of newspaper articles (10) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Sculpture by Rhoda' shown." Re: Rhoda Sugarman, Mary Helmreich, Atara Baker, et al. February – April 1983.
Series of newspaper articles (4). Top headline: "Exhibit of children's art is humbling experience." Re: La Jolla Elementary, Eleanor Jacobs, Hannah Creighton, et al. March – June 1983.
Series of newspaper articles (10) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Two artists show paintings." Re: Hannah Creighton, Robert Chisholm, Rhoda Van Dyke, et al. May – "August 1983."
Series of newspaper articles (2) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Jorge Imana." Re: Frank Perkins, Judy Friedland, and Leonore Fuhrer. August 1983.
Series of newspaper articles (8) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Group Exhibit." Re: Sfona Pelah, Larry Walker, Leonore Fuhrer, et al. September – October 1983.
Series of newspaper articles (13). Top headline: "Galleries: John Carrol Hooper." Re: Cathy Collins, Barbara Roy, Connie Relf, et al. "October – December 1983."

	Series of newspaper articles (7) and captioned photos (2). Top headline: "Pelah given art award." Re: Sfona Pelah, Glory Dugan, Barbara Betts, et al. December 1983 – January 1984.
	Series of newspaper articles (4) and juror's statement. Top headline: "Show winners given awards." Re: Ken Maney, Larry Walker, Sfona Pelah, et al. "January 1984."
	Series of newspaper articles (18) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Local artists hold exhibition." Re: Barbara Hyman, Helen Reynolds, Joan Arentshorst, et al. "February – May 1984."
	Series of newspaper articles (13). Top headline: "'Vue d'Optique'." Re: Julie Crossman, Nancy Lees, Huguette Duryea, et al. "June – September 1984."
	Series of newspaper articles (25). Top headline: "La Jolla Artists get honors." Re: Jean Goldstein, Leona Doughty, Florence May, et al. "September – December 1984."
	Series of newspaper articles (22) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Torrey Pines student art on display." Re: Awards Show, Gene Black, Dennis Wells, et al. "January – April 1985."
	Series of newspaper articles (14) and captioned photos (2). Top headline: "Chinese artists highlight meeting." Re: Kitty Tow, Kee Suen Chan, Shawn Yang-Keating, et al. "March – June 1985."
	Series of newspaper articles (16). No headline, first line: "Watercolors by Glory Dugan and Marjorie Rauch" Re: Pauline Marks, Elaine Harvey, Pauline Doblado, et al. "April – July 1985."
	Series of newspaper articles (12) and captioned photo. Top headline: "Local artist to show watercolors, acrylics." Re: Thor Hval, Norma Soule, Katie Wackerle, et al. "July – August 1985."
	Series of newspaper articles (18). Top headline: "Vision." Re: Rhoda Sugarman, Connie Relf, Barbara Hyman, et al. "August – October 1985." Series of newspaper articles (9) and captioned photos (2). Top
	headline: "La Jolla Art Assn. Schedule." Re: George Mattson, Linda Dooley, Anne Mooney, et al. "October – November 1985."
	Newspaper article. "Art Association treasures uncovered." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . April 30, 1987.
	Series of newspaper articles (2). Top headline: "Arts Calendar, November 1987: La Jolla Art Assn." Re: John Hooper, Mary Hooper. October - November 1987.
Newspaper Articles: 1990- 1999	
	Newspaper article (obituary). "Friedrich 'Fritz' Werner; landscape, portrait artist." <i>San Diego Union-Tribune</i> .
	Newspaper article (2 copies). "Creative Milestone: La Jolla Art Association marks 75 th anniversary." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . "September 23, 1993."

	San Diego Art Association. October 1926.
	Secretary's and treasurer's reports (handwritten). Re: Exhibiting
	artists, attendance & sales numbers, etc. Fiscal year: October 1928 –
	October 1929.
	Handwritten note. "1920."
	Series of meeting minutes (9, handwritten). October 5, 1920 –
	November 17, 1923.
	Meeting minutes & secretary's report (handwritten). Re: New
	members, past exhibitions, attendance numbers, etc. "November 11, 1924."
	Meeting minutes & misc. notes (handwritten). Re: Attendance
	numbers, decorating gallery interior, etc. November 21, 1925.
	Meeting minutes. Re: Women's Club exhibition, by-laws amendment,
	meeting card printing, etc. January 15, 1921.
	Treasurer's report (handwritten). Re: List of exhibiting members. Fiscal year "1923-1924."
	Meeting minutes (2, handwritten). Re: Decorating gallery interior, etc. November 21, 1925.
	Meeting minutes (handwritten). Re: Reading of the last meeting's
	minutes, secretary & treasurer reports, expenditures, etc. October 29, 1927.
	Meeting minutes (handwritten). Re: Reading of last meeting's minutes,
	secretary & treasurer reports, new members, etc. November 30, 1928.
	Meeting minutes (handwritten). Re: Future exhibitions, revenue,
	attendance numbers, etc. October 29, 1929.
	Membership list (handwritten). April 5, 1928.
	Membership list (handwritten). "1925."
	Monthly attendance numbers (handwritten). January 1925 – June
	1926.
	Monthly attendance numbers (handwritten). October 1924 –
	November 1925.
	Membership list (4 pages, handwritten). "1924."
	Letter and misc. notes (handwritten). To Eleanor Parkes. Re: The arrival of one of Parkes' friends in Chicago. "August 2, 1929."
	Meeting minutes (handwritten, 2 copies). Re: Reading of previous
	meeting minutes, secretary and treasury reports read, and election of
	new secretary. November 27, 1929.
Internal	
Documents:	
1930-1939	
	Letter. From Alfred Mitchell (Contemporary Artists of San Diego) to
	Eleanor Parkes (LJAA). Re: The extension of a partnership between the
	LJAA and the Contemporary Artists of San Diego. May 16, 1931.
	Envelope (photocopy). Addressed to Eleanor Parkes and Cara
	Hoffman. February 28, 1931.
	nominan. i coruary 20, 1751.

Meeting minutes and letter (handwritten). Re: Reading & approval of the last meeting minutes, reading & approval of secretary and treasurer's reports, etc. November 29, 1932.
Treasurer's report (handwritten). Re: Expenditures. "1933."
Letter (handwritten). From the LJAA to the Library Board. Re: The LJAA petitions the board to provide an exterior sign, citing their financial hardships. "October 9, 1934."
Letter. From Katherine Lacy Hoover (American Art Annual) to the LJAA. Re: Asking questions regarding an upcoming clipping of the LJAA to be featured on the American Art Annual. November 7, 1935. Letters (2). To Eleanor Parkes. Re: Announcing date and location of upcoming LJAA exhibits. "1936."
Letter. From C.K. Dawson to Eleanor Parkes. Re: Dawson reports on measly commission (90 cents) from the sale of paintings during a December exhibit. January 3, 1939.
Letter (attached to above). From Edith Jones to Eleanor Parkes. Re: The passing of Jones' sister, Cara Smith. July 26, 1942.
Check. Made out to the LJAA for \$24.50. April 14, 1930.
Flyer (attached to above). "You are cordially invited to a La Jolla Old Timers Get-to-gether [sic] honoring Miss Ellen Scripps' [121 st] birthday" Event planned for October 18, 1957.
Treasurer's report (handwritten, incomplete). Re: Sales (\$623.90) and attendance (6,157) numbers, revenues, and expenditures. "1930."
Notes (handwritten). Re: Names of 1931 exhibitors and treasurer's report. 1931.
Treasurer's report (handwritten). Re: Revenues, expenditures, and attendance numbers. November 29, 1932.
Annual report (handwritten). By Eleanor Parkes. Re: Parkes commends the association for holding together during the Depression, giving particular credit to Maurice Braun's sales. November 27, 1933.
Blank form. "Data Blank, Volume 32, American Art Annual." Re: Asks basic questions about the LJAA's attendance, exhibitions, recent acquisitions, etc.
Bank statement. Re: Various transactions and mention of no donations to Library Board Book fund for that year. <i>Bank of America</i> . July 31 – August 12, 1935.
List. "Catalog of Exhibits: La Jolla Art Gallery." Re: List of artists' works and how much they sold for. January 1938.
Meeting minutes (handwritten, 2 copies). Re: Attendance numbers, sales revenue, and listing the year's exhibitors. November 29, 1930.
Meeting minutes (handwritten, 3 copies). Re: Minutes of last meeting and secretary's report included, and suggestions of a \$5 sketch exhibition. November 28, 1931.
Meeting minutes (handwritten). Re: Reading of previous minutes and secretary's report. November 29, 1932.

	Meeting minutes (handwritten). Re: Plans for an outdoor art mart and
	poor sales numbers overall. November 29, 1933.
	Meeting minutes (handwritten). Re: Plans for an outdoor art mart and
	3-month exhibition. November 29, 1934.
	Meeting minutes (handwritten, 2 copies). Re: Aftermath of first
	outdoor art mart, etc. November 30, 1935.
	Treasurer's report (handwritten). Revenue, expenditures, and
	membership roster with dues paid. November 28, 1937.
	Treasurer's report (handwritten). Attendance numbers, revenue, and
	expenditures. 1934.
	List. Names and addresses of LJAA members. "1933."
T . 1	List. Names and addresses of LJAA members. July 1, 1930.
Internal Documents: 1940-1959	
	Letter (handwritten & typed copy). From LJAA officers to the La Jolla Library Board. Re: The history of the LJAA, lack of sales, attendance numbers, and expressing gratitude to the Library Board. June 2, 1942.
	Letter. From Eleanor Parkes (LJAA) to the La Jolla Library Board. Re: Parkes expresses concerns over a new tax to be levied on artists for all art sales. June 2, 1943.
	Letter. From W. Allen Perry (City of San Diego Parks & Recreation) to Jean Martin (LJAA). Re: Perry greenlights the outdoor Art Mart planned for August 12-13. July 20, 1950.
	Letter. From W. Allen Perry (City of San Diego Parks & Recreation) to Jean Martin (LJAA). Re: Perry greenlights the outdoor Art Mart planned for August 18-19. July 24, 1951.
	Letter. From George Sorenson (San Diego State College Division of Fine Arts) to Jean Martin (LJAA). Re: Requesting information about the LJAA's activities to be used in an upcoming newspaper article Sorenson is authoring. July 30, 1954.
	Letter. From Oliver Thornton (Scripps Memorial Hospital) to Jean Martin (LJAA). Re: Martin is appointed as a representative of the LJAA to the hospital's board of directors. October 28, 1957.
	Letter (attached to above). From G. C. Crary to Jean Martin (LJAA). Re: Crary thanks Martin for her gifting of one of her paintings to the hospital. December 3, 1957.
	List. "Membership List – La Jolla Art Association – January 1956."
	Newsletter. "1956 Winter Bulletin." Re: Summary of annual meeting, upcoming events, etc.
	Document. "Revised Schedule." Schedule of exhibiting artists from October 1955 to December 1956.
	Document (attached to above). "Revised Gallery Rules of the La Jolla Art Association (To be observed by all Exhibitors)." "1956."
	List. Names and addresses of LJAA members and officers.

	Document (attached to above). "Report of expenses for the year incurred by the Secretary." December 1955.
	Newsletter. "1955 Winter Bulletin." Re: Upcoming membership
	exhibition, Art Marts, exhibit schedule, etc.
	Document. "Association Information of General Interest to the
	Membership." Re: Renegotiation of the lease contract with the library, new gallery doors, keeping the gallery clean, etc. 1955.
	Document. "Copy of Agreement with La Jolla Library Assoc." Re: 50-
	year lease agreement with the La Jolla Library for use of the gallery, with later annotations of John Hooper. May 28, 1955.
	Notice (handwritten). "Attention Exhibitors." Re: Relaying guidelines
	to ensure the quality of exhibitions and the cleanliness of the gallery. June 2, 1955.
	Document. Partial membership list and exhibition schedule. 1953.
	Annual report (handwritten and typed copy). Re: Donation of funds for
	a library fountain, sale of paintings, American Art Week, etc. "1953."
	List. "1953 Bulletin." Names, addresses, and phone numbers of LJAA members. 1953.
	Document. "Answers: To General Hudnulls' report, problem number
	one." Re: Several facts about the LJAA's history. "1951."
	By-laws. "Constitution And By-Laws of La Jolla Art Association." "1955."
	Report. "Art Association Report For The Library." Re: Changes in
	exhibition periods and donation from Eleanor Parkes to the Library book fund. June 6, 1950.
	Letter. From Norma Taylor (Gillispie Foundation) to Jean Martin (LJAA). Re: Thanking the LJAA for their participation in a Village Fair
	exhibition. June 14, 1956.
Internal	
Documents: 1960-1979	
	Letter. From G.R. Ledingham (J.C. Campbell Dentists) to Helen Hill
	(LJAA). Re: The broadcasting of an advertisement for the LJAA's all- member show on the radio.
	Document. "La Jolla Art Association Second Annual Art Exhibition." Re:
	Names the juror and participating artists and their piece's titles. "January - February 1979."
	Document. "Second Annual Art Exhibition, Statement by the Juror." Re:
	William Bowne. "February 1979."
	List. "Annual Awards Show 1978." Re: Award winners, juror statement, and list of participating artists and artworks. "January1978."
	Letter. From Jean Martin (LJAA) to the Independent Sunday Magazine.
	Re: Martin responds to an article critical of the art exhibits at the La
	Jolla Fall Festival. October 8, 1962.
	Letter. From Jean Martin (LJAA) to Patricia Hill (20 th Century Realists).
	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

	Re: The LJAA accepts Hill's invitation to hostess her organization's art show. February 14, 1963.
	Letter. From Pete Wilson (San Diego Mayor) to Lela Warr (LJAA). Re: Wilson thanks the LJAA for their participation in the "America's Finest City Week" celebration. September 9, 1977.
	Document. "1976 Gallery Schedule."
	List. "Works Of Art Donated By The La Jolla Art Association To Benefit The San Diego Youth Symphony." "1972."
	Meeting minutes. Re: Art Mart pennants and sign, new desktop, outgoing San Diego Mayor's dinner invitation, etc. November 6, 1963.
	Meeting minutes. Re: Cove painting competition plans, gallery reception plans, new member, etc. September 11, 1963.
	Meeting minutes (incomplete). Re: The LJ Library's plans to move to a different premises for lack of space, and the implications for the LJAA.
	Meeting minutes (Ellen Browning Scripps Committee). Re: Contains passage wherein Jean Martin requests a biographical sketch about Ellen Scripps for display in the LJAA gallery. September 14, 1960.
	Letter (incomplete). From Jean Martin (LJAA) to Rene Gentry. Re: Martin thanks Gentry for including the LJAA in the Fall Art Festival and informs him of an upcoming exhibition. "1963."
	Newspaper article (incomplete, attached to above). "A Membership Exhibit at Art Center." Re: Irene Soravia, Karl Kenyon, Alice Preston, et al.
	Invitation (attached to above). Re: John Patterson exhibition. Event planned for March 21 – 31.
	Newspaper article (incomplete, attached to above). "Braun Memorial." Re: Maurice Braun. 1951.
Internal Documents: Miscellaneous	
	Document (handwritten, by Jean Martin). Re: Recalling the history of the LJAA's gallery space.
	Document (handwritten, incomplete). Re: The gifting of 23 paintings to Scripps Hospital.
	Document (handwritten). Re: The leaders and accomplishments of the LJAA's early history.
	Document (handwritten). Re: Fundraising exhibition of W.J. Finn's work to aid the recovery of his health and story about Daniel Hagenbaumer.
	Letter (handwritten). From Sherman Trease to Eleanor Parkes (LJAA). Re: Trease's inability to meet with Parkes due to his involvement with another art project.
	List (handwritten). Includes several artists' names and a notable fact about each.
	Document (handwritten). Re: A monthly summary of the year's

	exhibitions, sales, and notable events.
	Document (handwritten, by H. Curtiss). "This folder details the basic
	historical outline of the Art Assoc. []" December 15, 1992.
	Membership list (handwritten).
	Membership list (incomplete).
	Membership list (annotated).
	Document (handwritten, largely unintelligible). "Harry A. Ash."
	President's report (handwritten, incomplete, by Eleanor Parkes). Re:
	Lack of sales, and resignation of secretary-treasurer Mary Dealey.
	Notes (handwritten). Sales numbers and summary of the year's
	exhibits.
Advertisements	
	Pamphlet. "Alfred R. Mitchell: Training, Honors and Awards,
	Memberships Where Presented." After 1960.
	Poster. "Charles Reiffel: An American Post-Impressionist." San Diego
	<i>Museum of Art.</i> Exhibition from November 10, 2012 - February 10,
	2013.
	Advertisement. "May Feature, Wednesday through Sunday, 11 a.m. to 5
	p.m." Re: Ralph Love and Robert Landry. "1958."
	Advertisement. "Come Join La Jolla's Summer Art Festival." Event
	planned for August 11-17, 1973.
	Newsletter pages (2). "A Brief History of the La Jolla Art Association."
	Re: Membership exhibition, art mart. Event planned for October 21 -
	November 10, 1972.
	Advertisement. "The San Diego Youth Symphony." Re: Gala at Casa del
	Prado. Event planned for October 28, 1972.
	List. "Works of Art Donated by the La Jolla Art Association to Benefit
	the San Diego Youth Symphony."
	Advertisement. "La Jolla Art Association Presents An Evening of Music
	and Art" San Diego Youth Symphony. Event planned for October 28,
	1972.
	Advertisement. "D.R. Light" Re: Duane Light. "1962."
	Advertisement. "Artist's Safaris Presents – Robert Landry." Workshops
	planned for June 3-29, "1962."
	Advertisement (2 copies). "The Art – Music and Poetry of the Aztec –
	Maya – Inca." Re: John Hooper and Mary Hooper. Event planned for
	November 1-10, 1981.
	Advertisement (attached to above). "Myra Frances Boecker-
	Woodward." Exhibition planned for November 11-21, 1981.
	Newspaper article (attached to above). Re: Eleanor Stanifer Jacobs.
	November 26, 1981.
	Newspaper article (attached to above). Re: Myra Frances Boecker-
	Woodward. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . November 12, 1981.
	Advertisement. "Shackelford." Re: Lyne Shackelford.
	Advertisement. "Lynn Winans Artist."
	המיכו מסכוווכוונ. בצווו איווומווס הו מסנ

	Advertisement. "Paintings In Oil by Lydia Cooling." "1973-1985."
Biographies	
	Short biography. "Alfred Mitchell." "1965."
	Academic article. "Contemporary Artists of San Diego." <i>Journal of San Diego History</i> . Re: James Tank Porter, Alfred Mitchell, Leon Durand Bonnet, et al. Fall 1970.
	Academic article. "Alfred R. Mitchell: Pioneer Artist in San Diego." Journal of San Diego History." Fall 1973.
	Resume (handwritten). Re: George Lykos. March 13, 1994.
	Newspaper article. "Rough Sketch: Rattlesnakes, Outlaws, and Hardship Didn't Deter Painter Charles Fries." <i>San Diego Reader</i> . April 7, 1994.
	Newspaper article. "Ellen Scripps Monuments Live On: Institutions Memorialize Woman Who Loved Sea."
	Archival records. Re: Beatrice Levy. <i>San Diego State University Archives</i> . May 1983.
	Short biography. "John Gardner." "1973."
	Short biography. "Kathleen Briggs, Artist and Writer, Is a Native of California"
	Short biography. "Your Roving Reporter Presents: Sherman Storr." "June 1967."
	Short biography. "Your Roving Reporter Presents: Chester Berg." August 1966."
	Short biography. "Ellen Browning Scripps." "1958."

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 21.2 – La Jolla Art Association

Creation Direction	
Green Binder	List (pg. 1). "Board of Directors [] Chair Persons." 2002-2003.
	Document (pg. 1). "The History of the La Jolla Art Association."
	List (pg. 1). "Association Presidents." 1918-2001.
	Newspaper article (pg.2). "Athenaeum rejects LJAA's store lease." <i>La</i>
	Jolla Village News. July 17, 2002.
	Letter (pg. 3). From Daniel Kronemyer (Athenaeum) to Dottie Stanley (LJAA). Re: Athenaeum confirms the LJAA's lease of the gallery will end on June 30, 2005 and will not be renewed. April 10, 2002.
	Letter (pg. 3). From Dottie Stanley (LJAA) to LJAA members. Re: Informing members of the end of the lease and process for deciding the next course of action. May 18, 2002.
	Survey (pg. 4). "Member Survey." Re: Surveying LJAA members on options for a future gallery. May 2002.
	Article (pg. 4). "Survey Shows Members Want Future Gallery Space in LJ."
	Article (pg. 4). "Gifts, Bequests Play Key Role in LJAA's Future."
	Letter (pg. 5). From Dottie Stanley (LJAA) to E. Douglas Dawson (Ellen Browning Scripps Foundation). Re: Stanley asks for the Foundation's help in finding evidence to prove the Athenaeum's obligation to provide a space for the LJAA. June 11, 2002.
	Invitation (pg. 6). "La Jolla Art Association 2002 Annual Meeting Notification." Event planned for May 5, 2002.
	Article (pg. 6). "Athenaeum Rejects Association's Gallery Lease Renewal; Survey of Members to Seek Guidance."
	Captioned photo (pg. 6). Depicts the 2002 Annual Meeting.
	Article (pg. 7). "New Board Organizes."
	Magazine article (pg. 7). "La Jolla Art Association: Providing A Forum For Art And Artists In La Jolla." <i>Ranch & Cove Magazine</i> . July 2002.
	Letter (pg. 8). From Dottie Stanley (LJAA) to La Jolla Historical Society. Re: Partnership between both organizations in the Preservation Park Community Center. July 25, 2002.
	Document (pgs. 8-9). "La Jolla Historical Society and La Jolla Art Association Community Center and Collaborative Effort."
	Invitation (pg. 10). "701 'B' Street Arts Program presents… An exhibition of fine art by: The La Jolla Art Association." Event planned for July 1 – August 30, 2002.
	Series of photographs (10, pgs. 10-11). Depict artists and attendees at the LJAA's downtown San Diego art exhibition.
	Newsletter article (pg. 11). "Portion of Downtown San Diego

Exhibition Cut Short, But Event Still Successful, Say Artists."
Newspaper article (pg. 12). "LJAA's membership show spotlights winners." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . October 10, 2001.
Newspaper article (pgs. 12-13). "Talented trio has what it takes." Re:
Christy Gurley, Chuck Giles, and Theresa Cipiti. <i>La Jolla Village News</i> .
February 13, 2002.
Newspaper article (pg. 13). "LJ Art Association spotlights people &
places." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . November 28, 2001.
Newspaper article (pg. 14). "Night & Day' brightens gallery." Re: Yumi.
La Jolla Village News.
Newspaper article (pg. 14). "Membership has its privileges." Re: 2002 All-Member Exhibition.
Captioned photo (pg. 14). Depicts Migdon Jann at one of her
exhibitions. <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . March 6, 2002.
Newspaper article (pg. 15). "Katherine & Carmen share space." Re: Katherine Shyu Keeling and Carmen Mannarino. <i>La Jolla Village News</i> .
April 17, 2002. Newspaper article (pg. 15). "Local galleries show diversity." Re: Pat
Dispenziere and Catherine Perry. <i>La Jolla Light</i> . May 16, 2002.
Captioned photo (pg. 16). "Raye Anne Marks' field of vibrant
sunflowers is part of her 'Power of Color' show" La Jolla Village News.
May 29, 2002.
Captioned photo (pg. 16). Depicts Raye Ann Marks' posing next to one
of her paintings.
Newspaper article (pg. 16). "Art show brings out the animal." Re:
Shandel Gamer.
Captioned photo (pg. 16). Depicts Rich Buchwald's "Green Gait." <i>La</i>
Jolla Village News. May 15, 2002.
Newspaper article (pg. 17). "Casting a joyful 'Spel'(man)." Re: Ron
Spelman. La Jolla Village News. August 14, 2002.
Newspaper article (pg. 17). "It's Alive! Mixed media moves." Re: Dottie
Stanley. La Jolla Village News. May 29, 2002.
Newsletter article (pg. 18). "Association's Juried 24 th Annual San Diego
County Awards Show to be at gallery Jan. 26 – Feb. 9." <i>LJAA Newsletter</i> .
September – October 2002.
Newsletter article (pg. 18). "2003 show schedule for members is
announced." <i>LJAA Newsletter</i> . September – October 2002.
Newsletter article (pg. 19). "Member/News Briefs." LJAA Newsletter.
Newsletter article (pg. 19). "5 hours of service is required." <i>LJAA</i>
Newsletter.
Newsletter article (pg. 19). "Members should recruit non-artists to
become patrons." LJAA Newsletter.
Newsletter article (pg. 19). "Library construction zaps new member
shows." LJAA Newsletter.
Newsletter article (pg. 20). "LJAA web site development benefitting

members starts." <i>LJAA Newsletter</i> .
Newsletter article (pg. 20). "7 Association Jurors Impressed, Award
Prizes to Kids' Art at Fair." <i>LJAA Newsletter</i> .
Captioned photo (pg. 20). Depicts Carolyn Dubesque's "Sonoran
Desert."
Newspaper article (pg. 20). "Art experts share their knowledge."
Document (pg. 21). "Profit & Loss Statement by Year." <i>LJAA</i> . April 1 –
July 31, 2002.
Newsletter article (pg. 22). "Member News Briefs." LJAA Newsletter.
Newsletter article (pg. 22). "Patron Members to be Recruited To Assist
Promotion of LJAA." LJAA Newsletter.
Blank form (pg. 22). Re: Changing exhibition standards.
Newspaper article (pg. 23). "La Jolla Art Association is looking for a
few good artists."
Captioned photo (pg. 23). Depicts Grace Booth's "Rock of Ages." <i>La</i>
Jolla Village News. October 2, 2002.
Series of photos (4, pg. 24). Depicts an 8-member show reception.
October 26, 2002.
Newspaper article (pg. 25). "LJCPA hears Cuvier cottage plans." <i>La Jolla</i>
Village News. November 13, 2002.
List (pg. 26). "Board Members." c. 2003.
Newspaper article (pg. 26). "Artful Dottie feted." Re: Dottie Stanley. <i>La</i>
Jolla Village News. October 2, 2002.
Pamphlet (pg. 27). "La Jolla Art Association Twenty-Fourth Annual
Awards Show 2003."
Newspaper article (pg. 28). "Debate stirs over soccer fields vs. historic
homes: Plan to move LaCrosse cottages to cultural zone hits
roadblock." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . November 21, 2002.
Captioned photo (pg. 29). "Dorine Lantz shows two of her works, 'Low
Tide' and 'Taxi'"
Captioned photo (pg. 29). "Artist Peggy Weiner shows her first-place
watercolor, 'Hidden Beauties'" La Jolla Village News. February 5,
2003.
Booklet & ticket (pg. 30). "First Annual Art Opportunity Gala." <i>LJAA</i> .
February 4, 2003.
Photographs (20, pgs. 30-32). Depicts several artists, attendees, and
paintings at the Art Opportunity Gala. February 4, 2003.
Newspaper article (pg. 33). "Best local artists represented at
Association Gallery: Historical art group still going strong after 85
paint-filled years." La Jolla Light. May 8, 2003.
Document (pg. 34). "Constitution of the La Jolla Art Association." May
2003.
Captioned photo (pg. 35). Depicts Pierce Harrah's "Historic Little
Gallery." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . June 25, 2003.
Newspaper article (pg. 36). "Athenaeum paints a sturdy future." <i>La</i>
 nonopapor article (por coji minendeani panto a staraj rataren ba

Jolla Village News. August 28, 2003.
Newspaper article (pg. 37). "Gallery cooks up new lease." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . August 28, 2003.
Newspaper article (pg. 38). "LJAA exhibits at Farmer's Market." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . July 16, 2003.
Newspaper article (pg. 39). "La Jolla Art Association celebrates 85 th year." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . October 2, 2003.
Series of photos (5, pg. 39). Depicts the LJAA's 85 th Members Show. September 28, 2003.
Newspaper article (pg. 40). "Christler and Richert set gallery aglow." Re: Alison Christler and Faye Richert. <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . November 20, 2003.
Advertisement (pg. 41). "Shona Stone Sculptures."
Captioned photo (pg. 41). Depicts Jeff Yeomans' "Cliff View of Coast Walk." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . January 22, 2004.
Newspaper article and series of photos (5, pg. 42). "Artistic attire is all the rage." <i>La Jolla Light</i> . April 8, 2004.
Newspaper article and series of photos (8, pg. 43). "Picture-perfect party for LJAA." <i>La Jolla Village News</i> . April 8, 2004.

RG005 – Subject Files (Large) Collection Box 21.3 – La Jolla Art Association

Not in folders	
	Cassette tape. "Jorge Imana (LJAA)." <i>TDK</i> . "February 8, 2001."
	Cassette tape. "LJAA." <i>TDK</i> .
	Cassette tape. "LJ Art Ass. + LJ Hist. Soc." <i>Scotch</i> . "1969."
	Cassette tape. "LJAA Nonprofit." <i>Ampex</i> .
	Cassette tape. "IRS Probler – Board MTS with Attorneys." Ampex.
	"February 16, 1977."
	Floppy disk. "LJAA Directory, LJAA Additional Roster Info." TDK.
	Keys. "Front Window Cabinet Keys."
Photographs	
	Series of photographs (25, color). Depict various artists and paintings in the LJAA gallery.
	Series of photographs (10, with negatives). Depict various artists and paintings in a gallery.
Miscellaneous	
	Document. "Historian." Re: Summary of the LJAA historian's duties.
	Newspaper article. "La Jolla's Art History Outlined By Mrs. Parkes." ca. 1950s.
	Series of documents (21). Re: Gallery rules, submission forms, mailing lists, and general gallery information. <i>LJAA</i> . 1986-1991.
	Series of letters (9). From Susan Mechling to past LJAA presidents. Re: Mechling invites recipients to attend board meeting regarding the selection of a new gallery space. October 3, 2001.
	Letter. From Susan Mechling to Aaron St. John. September 30, 2001.
	Series of documents (3). Re: History and timeline of the LJAA.
	Newspaper article (incomplete). "Historic guidelines get full treatment." <i>SD News</i> . ca. 2001.
	Document. "Historical Documents of the La Jolla Art Association." Introduces historic documents. <i>LJAA</i> . 1989.
	Series of documents (15, photocopies). Handwritten notes and meeting minutes. October 5, 1920 – November 11, 1924.
	Document. Notice and tribute regarding the death of John Hooper.
	Document (16 pages). "President." Re: Duties of various LJAA officers,
	including president, vice president, treasurer, recording secretary,
	correspondence secretary, telephone director, publicity director,
	gallery manager, and historian.
	Document. "Treasurer." Inventory of relevant file folders.
	Letter. From IRS District Director to the LJAA. Re: LJAA's tax status as a
	519(c)(3) non-profit. July 28, 1977.
	Document. "Report: La Jolla Art Association's Countywide Juried Asian

	Brush Painting Show."
	Letter of resignation. From George Wahab (treasurer) to the LJAA
	President and board members. August 5, 2001.
	Document (2 copies). "La Jolla Art Association Officers 1986-87." May 14-21, 1986.
	Document. "La Jolla Art Association, Officers and Directors." "1996."
	Document. "La Jolla Art Association Officers and Directors 1997-'98."
	Membership application (blank). <i>LJAA</i> . ca. August 29, 2001.
	Membership application (blank). <i>LJAA</i> .
	Survey. "La Jolla Art Association Survey of Members." Filled out by Lois Byrne. April 12, 2001.
	Membership application (blank). <i>LJAA</i> .
	Letterhead (blank). LJAA.
	Document. Page of quotes.
	Envelope (empty). Addressed to Hilda Inch. August 12, 1969.
Susan Mechling Folders	
	Purple folders (3). Include various notes, documents, and pamphlets relating to the LJAA belonging to Susan Mechling. ca. 2001.
Meeting Minutes: 1951 – 1954	
1751	Meeting minutes (34 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From November 24, 1951, to May 29 1954.
Meeting Minutes: 1955 – 1959	
	Meeting minutes (25 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From December 10, 1955, to November 4, 1959.
Meeting Minutes: 1960 – 1963	
	Meeting minutes (28 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From February 3, 1960, to September 11, 1963.
Meeting Minutes: 1964 – 1967	
	Meeting minutes (70 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From February 5, 1964, to November 16, 1967.
Meeting Minutes: 1968 – 1969	
	Meeting minutes (53 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From January 10, 1968, to Novembe 13, 1969.
	10, 1909.

Minutes: 1976 -	
1979	Meeting minutes (34 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From June 9, 1976, to November 13,
	1979.
Meeting Minutes: 1985 – 1989	
	Meeting minutes (82 pages). <i>LJAA</i> and <i>La Jolla Recreation Council</i> . From August 15, 1985, to August 9, 1989.
Meeting Minutes: 1990 – 1992	
	Meeting minutes and newsletters (117 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From February 14, 1990, to December 16, 1992.
Meeting Minutes: 1993 – 1994	
	Meeting minutes (91 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From February 10, 1993, to November 9, 1994.
Meeting Minutes: 1995 – 1997	
	Meeting minutes (59 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From February 8, 1995, to December 10, 1997.
Meeting Minutes: 2000 – 2002	
	Meeting minutes and newsletters (79 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From February 9, 2000 to November 2, 2002/.
Newsletters: 1989 – 1999	
	Newsletters and misc. documents (103 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From February 10, 1988, to November 10, 1999.
Newsletters: 2000 – 2001	
	Newsletters and misc. documents (8 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . From October 2000 to October 2001.
Presidents Papers: 2000	
	Misc. documents & floppy disk (308 pages). Collection of meeting minutes, meeting agendas, surveys, ballots, correspondence, notes, magazine clippings, etc. <i>LJAA</i> . 2000-2001.
Correspondenc e	
	Letters (81 pages). <i>LJAA</i> . ca. 1990s – 2000s.

Newspaper Articles	
Articles	Newspaper articles (18 clippings). From February 3, 2000, to August 16, 2001.
Internal Affairs	
	Misc. documents (39 pages). Collection of documents relating to internal affairs. <i>LJAA</i> . ca. 2000-2001.
Finances	
	Misc. documents (92 pages). Collection of checks, treasurer's reports, 501(c)(3) documents, etc. <i>LJAA</i> . ca. 1997-2001.
Exhibitions & Events	
	Misc. documents (50 pages). Collection of flyers, exhibition schedules programs, etc. of events held by the LJAA or in which LJAA artists participated. <i>LJAA</i> , <i>Escondido Arts Partnership</i> , <i>San Diego Women Who</i> <i>Mean Business</i> , <i>La Jolla Town Council</i> , etc. ca. 2000-2001.
External Affairs	
	Misc. documents (28 pages), pamphlets (6), and booklets (4). Collecti of publicity contact lists, catering menus, nonprofit financial advice agency booklets, etc., mostly not produced by the LJAA. ca. 1999 – 200
Membership Rosters	
	Booklets (9). Collection of membership directories. <i>LJAA</i> . 1985 – 2002
	Documents (20 pages). Collection of membership directories and the organization's constitution. <i>LJAA</i> . 1968 – 1995.
Member Surveys	
	Surveys (146 pages). Collection of completed and signed member surveys and associated notes. <i>LJAA</i> . ca. 2001-2002.
Standardized	
Forms	
	Documents (127 pages). Collection of membership application forms, gallery rules packets, exhibition entry forms, etc. ca. 2000-2001.